
 
 

OFFICE OF THE VILLAGE MANAGER LETTER TO COUNCIL 

 NO.  073-2024 
 

To:  Mayor Jeffrey P. Freimark and Members of the Village Council 

From:  Jorge M. Gonzalez, Village Manager  

Date:  May 13, 2024 

Subject: Bal Harbour Shops Site Development Plan Application – #3 Completeness 
Review Revisions - Package is Incomplete 

 
The purpose of this Letter to Council (LTC) is to share with you a copy of the letter from the 
Village’s Building Official and Consultant Planner regarding the Bal Harbour Shops Site 
Development Plan Application.  
 
The application has been deemed incomplete, even though some required documentation 
has been received.  Therefore, the review process cannot proceed.  The attached letter 
includes the reasons for the determination. 
 
In addition, on May 10, 2024, pursuant to Section 166.033(2)(d), the Building Official sent a 
letter to the applicant offering to schedule a meeting to attempt to resolve outstanding issues 
on the pending application. (Letter attached) 
 
Should you receive any media inquiries, we ask that you refer the inquiry to the Village 
Manager’s Office so that all responses are provided by, and reflect, the Village’s position. 
 
If you have any questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact me. 


















